Helping Us to Improve Children's Centre Services 

Number of overall responses – 72 

1. Can you provide examples of where the partnerships/relationships with Children’s Centres have worked particularly well and have had a positive impact on your work with your families and their children?

Number of responses to question – 67
Common theme of responses

Setting up and running groups – 1
Referring for special needs E.g. EAL, speech therapy, counselling and support for parents. – 5
CC doing sessions with their kids – 5
General support – 18
Communication - newsletter. Meetings, notice boards - 11
Help with funding – 2
Attending activities – 2


Complaints – 3


Little/No contact with the CC (only attend cluster meetings etc) – 24


18 settings commented on the general support that CC’s gave, comments included 
· My interaction with the Children's Centre enabled me to support a child on the two year old supported childcare scheme.
· Training from/at CC made us aware of what centres can offer and how as a setting we might refer a family. CC manager visited, liked what she saw and we are now confident that we could call her if we needed.
· Useful advertising tool. Given me some where to refer families to for help help/support. Example over ante-natal classes, where one area couldn’t provide the Children Centre were.
· Using setting staff to run out-reach groups allowed parents to discuss concerns and worries with the professionals, they already have a good relationship with. This has now stopped/reduced.
· Ashlands had helped a number of my/our families with housing issues, contact arrangements for dads. It always provides a place to meet with other childminders.



A lot of people commented that they had little or no contact with their CC, comments 

included – 

· I have only attended Shepton CC for SENCO cluster and one other meeting
· No there have been no examples of this.
· Only contact we have with CC is when we go to the cluster meeting. We borrow toys and soft play from the toy Library
· No families attend children's centres
· No I never had any contact with anyone from the CC
· None- we have been contacted and invited to take our children there but we felt they should come to us. We did invite them to one of our coffee mornings and they visited. Families who use our Pre-School. Do not have positive feedback from local CC.
2. Can you provide examples of where the partnerships/relationships with Children’s Centres could be improved so that it has a positive impact upon your work with your families and their children?

Number of responses to question – 64

Common theme of responses

Communication - meetings, newsletters, flyers etc – 21
Visits to settings and other CCS – 3

CC should be more inclusive - 6

Problems with CC allocations, too far away and times of activities etc – 10

Little/No contact with CC- 7
Poor/no communication from CC – 16
Most examples given were about communication, including meetings, training and flyers about the CC’s. 16 responses highlighted poor or no communication offered by children’s centres at all. 
Some comments included - 

· More liaising between CC and us
· More notification of events for staff, families, children etc and sharing of resources, new practice, best practice, local changes and info made available to all.
· Come and make themselves known to our parents etc and hand out some information on what's on offer.
· By advertising more about what they do
· CC coming to us more
· It would be nice for CC staff to be around at drop off/pick up time in order for parents to know who we are talking about when trying to promote CC
· Them to contact us. We do not even know who we could contact in this CC
· Lack of communication to support families
6 people felt that children centres should be more inclusive – 
· Support for childminder drop ins as a childminder running a group, it is hard to help and support other childminders and look after the children in your care whilst running activities, doing snack etc.
· Sometimes I feel that families with a short term crisis need are left by the wayside. Often they just want someone to talk and lack of health visitors means they have no one to turn to for more specific advice.
· CC should accept more childminders. Their attitude is that they are for families and not childminders. We have children from local families so why are we not accepted. Our children need these services as well.
· I have found that some staff do not like childminders using the centre and say that it is just for parents of their children, making us feel uncomfortable and to stop going
· The people that severely need help and support are unlikely to go to CC - not sure how else to reach those people.
3. Can you think of ways the role of Children’s Centres could be developed to strengthen and improve the partnership with you in order to: Improve access to Early years services in your areas, including high quality early years education and childcare, Provide support for families in the greatest need and Share expertise to improve quality.
Number of responses to question - 54 
Again, Communication was the common theme here
· More or even some regular contact would be a good starting place.
· More communication from the CC in all aspects relating to the above - Email, letter or phone contact. We have recently been discussing our limited provision in certain areas and have discussed seeking support and sharing provision with CC. Would be nice to be invited to do this.
· Displaying information on EY providers in the area and how to get more information e.g. SFID
· Hold group meetings/parent activities in our area. To be more organised and not leave leaflet drops to the last minute. Provide regular newsletters for us to hand out. 
· Continue cluster meetings inform us of funding, grants etc that we can access.
· Make themselves known to our parents, brochure/information/leaflets for us to display 
· By being accessible for families in our area - we are linked to Chilcompton when we are a Wells setting. Some families may be unable to travel to Chilcompton.
· I think at times Barnardos services are stretched, but the demand remains great, both in terms of what the centre can offer and nursery provision. We could do so much more is we had the capacity! We need to continue to be pro-active in our approach to improving the futures for all children by offering quality childcare and enhanced with inter-agency working.
· The nursery has already formed good relationships with the family, therefore perhaps know early on if the family need any help or advice. They can then refer the family not just register families for numbers.
· Regular childminding drop ins would be good if they can be continued
· Most of our families do not use local CC. They feel it is too small and mostly accommodates children aged 0-2.5. Very few play items/toys for older pre school children.
· Many of our families are not going to access services at their CC just by sending us a flyer. It would help to have face to face contact with families who come to our setting and a working relationship with us as a nursery in their area. Should there be settings based in CC where Ofsted judgements are not good or outstanding?
4. What is your understanding of the role of children’s centre services?
Number of responses to question – 62
The most popular response (29) related to offering support and guidance to families. 

A lot of responses were based around the services offered for families and children. 
Only 7 responses were not sure or had limited knowledge.  

· I think some people see CC as just a nursery
· Centres are where families and children who have special needs or are in need of support are able to access help.
· To provide a range of services to support families and thus improve outcomes for children especially for those in need
· I do not have any understanding of their role
· Lots of sessions are aimed at particular groups of people e.g. ages, single parents and not open to everyone.

· The government introduced CC in an attempt to reduce the difficulties experienced by disadvantaged families, in order to improve and change the cycle of deprivation and the long term affects associated with it. The concept of the CC is based on the idea that the provisions of integrated education care family support and health services are key factors in determining good outcomes for children and their families. we offer quality care and education together with a range of support services accessible through one point of contact.
· As of September I am unsure of what their role will be and how it will help early years providers.
5. What would make you want to work more closely with children’s centres to improve outcomes for children and families?
Number of responses to question – 53
Common theme of responses
Better relationship, information sharing, sharing good practice – 21

Treatment of service users (in particular childminders) – 5

Already working well with CCs - 10

The majority of responses had a good idea of what children’s centres offered, there were a few responses that were negative especially from childminders – 

· Provide for my needs I.e. provision of hot drinks in lidded beakers or a specified drinking area. When I attend childminder support meetings during the daytime I feel that I'm not treated as a responsible adult. In all the years I have been a childminder, not once has a child in my care received scolding burns caused by me having hot drinks.
· Feeling more like an adult than a child as some staff members speak down to you and try to make you feel like you're 5
· To be accepted as a childminder so our children can access more activities. It is also a good place to us all to get together to support each other as well as our children
· We have had CC staff visit our setting to do story sacks etc - She acknowledged after that our staff were better practitioners at this, so improve the quality of staff and their qualifications! Will not use her services again!
· Being spoken to during visits as equals, and not spoken down too.
6. Are there any other changes you would like to see which could help us to improve the Children’s Centres service?
This last question has the fewest amount of responses with only 48 people providing an answer. 

Common theme of responses
Improved communication, meetings – 11
Improved communication information about events/activities e.g. newsletters, flyers, online etc – 11
· We wish we could have hot drinks when are meeting peer childminders. Allow us to organise training courses and use the centre for them.
· Keep baby clinic really valuable every week would be better. Baby massage (excellent service) Dr's drop in valuable service.
· To be more involved, as a childminder in the centre nearest to me i.e. Training- STC, first aid, food hygiene, fun days, planning ideas, sharing information.
· To make our families see the CC as support and guidance rather than there to judge and criticise
· We need more clarity on roles and services before we can think of improvements
· Everything seems bitty and not cohesive. I don’t understand all the different splinter groups and their services (not just CC)
· Offer more parent, children groups not just for young mums, disadvantaged families etc.
· As before. Types of EY providers - having details in a book/folder for parents to ask for is not good enough. Nurseries and pre-schools have a higher public profile than childminders. Do parents know where to find out about us? The number of enquiries who have obtained my details from SFID are one!
· Just taking that step to build the relationship between settings and staff so that we are more familiar with who to contact and knowing what we are able to seek support with, what we can reasonably expect as a response to requests and the appropriate channels to follow. I think sometimes even through we know that the CCs are there to support we don't want to be seen as interrupting in any way for taking up time etc as we know they already have a huge job on their hands. we have sound relationships with Mary and Ann EYSO/EYA and so seek regular advice from them as needed but will obviously soon be looking to the CCs to fill their roles.
· Regular emails, updates, bulletins of what is happening
· Make it more widely known to parents. Most of ours don’t even know what the CC is there for - they think it is just another childcare setting
